
Minutes of the Raleigh Charter High School, Inc. 
Board of Directors Meeting

20 June 2022

The  Raleigh  Charter  High  School,  Inc.  Board  of  Directors  meeting  began  at  5:31  p.m.  and  was
conducted contemporaneously with a meeting of the Board of Directors of the Raleigh Charter High
School Foundation, Inc. (the “Foundation Board”).    Meeting notice was made on the School Main
Calendar  posted  on  the  publicly  accessible  School  website  (www.raleighcharterhs.org).   Those  in
attendance and constituting a quorum were: 

Present: Members:   Lisa  Huddleston,  Jameson  Marks  (Chair),  Patrick  Murray,  Paul  McSorley,
Jonathan Green, Peter Smith, Jessica McDonald, Sandra Headen, Jamie Rudd, and D.J. Hill 

Guests:  David Ennis, Hannah Page (for Norma Pedersen), Noah Koch, and Tamara Adams

Absent: Graham Satisky, Rebecca Mann-White, and Norma Pedersen

Except where noted below, the meeting followed the Agenda which was distributed at the meeting, a
copy of which is attached to these Minutes.

Welcome: The Chair welcomed all the Raleigh Charter High School Board Members as they joined the
in-progress Foundation Board meeting.

Development Committee:  P. McSorley, on behalf of R. Mann-White, was recognized to provide an 
update from the Development Committee.  He reported on the following items:

 Not a big change from last month’s report where the committee reported that the school had 
met it’s $325K Phoenix Fund goal for the year.  More funds have come in as “received” in that 
time.

 Participation rate continues to lag historical rates; of particular attention is the 40% 
participation by New Families.  The last two new classes have not had the opportunity to 
engage with the community due to COVID-19 and that may be the cause.

 The committee is working on ideas and plans to get these families more engaged via 
community events and meet other families and the staff; the focus will be community activities
not fundraising.

 Handwritten thank you notes are being sent to first time donors to ensure they understand the
value of their contributions.

 Two new committee members will be joining in August:  Anna Huck who is an RCHS alumnus 
and Adolfo Rodriguez who is an RCHS parent with new ideas for fundraising.

 More funds have come into the Foundation Fund and there is planning underway for some 
larger activities to get the word out about the purpose of this Fund.  One example is an alumni 
networking event is being planned with the focus on the Foundation Fund; initially this will be 
in Raleigh and if successful, may do some other cities that have a base of RCHS alumni.

 The committee wants to give a huge thank you to Margaret Barnett and Mimi Tomei for all 
their work over the past year, especially with the challenges from COVID-19.



A copy of the Phoenix Fund Report as reviewed at the meeting is attached to these minutes.

Principal’s Report:  L. Huddleston was recognized to provide the Principal’s Report. She distributed
and led the Board in a discussion of the Principal’s Report handout.  

Member  P.  Murray  asked  for  observations  on  face  mask  wearing  over  the  last  five  weeks.   L.
Huddleston responded after the face mask requirement was dropped, mask wearing went down to
about 33% and as soon as cases started to increase, she observed mask wearing went up to a bit
more than 50%.

Chair  asked  whether  there  were  any  surprises  from  the  NCTWG  survey  results.   L.  Huddleston
responded that RCHS did pull back on some items like Professional Development and Observations,
and that reduction was done in order to shift resources to respond to COVID-19 related issues and
program requirements.

Guest H. Page, on behalf of Member N. Pedersen, asked if the NCTWG survey results were available
to faculty.  L. Huddleston responded that they are available to the RCHS Google drives and are also
publicly accessible at the NCDPI website.

A copy Principal’s Report handout as distributed at the meeting is attached to these Minutes.

Adjournment of the Meeting of the Foundation Board: The meeting of the Foundation Board was
adjourned at 5:52 p.m.

Minutes of the 23 May 2022 Meeting of the Board.  The Board reviewed the draft minutes of the 23
May 2022 meeting of the Board.  On proper motion by J. Green and second by P. Smith, the Board
unanimously approved the minutes of the 3 May 2022 meeting of the Board as written.  

Raleigh Charter High School Face Covering Policy: 
Chair asked the School if there were any recommendations to change the current Raleigh Charter
High School Face Covering Policy and L. Huddleston responded that there is not a recommendation at
this time.  Chair asked Members if there were any comments and there were none.  No changes will
be made to the current Policy that remains in force.

Finance Committee: J. Green was recognized to provide a report from the Finance Committee.  He
reported the following:
 The Committee will be making three recommendations to the Board for approval.
 He reminded us of the goal set at the start of the school year to pay faculty & staff 10% above

the WCPSS rate and that we were able to deliver 5% earlier this year.
 The 2021-2022 Budget presented reflects budget changes due to COVID-19 funds received, an

increase is substitute teacher pay due to COVID-19 absences, and less spend needed in some of
the operational expense categories.  It  also reflects a push of $107K COVID-19 funds to the
2022-2023 Budget.

 The Committee looked at  available funds,  how the cost of  living and inflationary  rises have
affected everyone, and arrived at a Bonus Pay recommendation that the Board will be asked to
approve.



Guest H. Page, on behalf of Member N. Pedersen, asked about the timing of the proposed
Bonus Payout.  D. Ennis responded that if approved, it would be paid by the end of June 2022.

Acting  at  the  recommendation  of  the  Finance  Committee,  the  Board  unanimously  approved  an
additional bonus to be paid in the 2021-2022 contract year as follows:

1. Each current employee with a full-time equivalent status of 50% and above receives a bonus
of $1,500; and
2. Each current employee with a full-time equivalent status of less than 50% receives a bonus
of $750; and
3. Each current employee with full-time equivalent status and hire date after August 1, 2021
receives a prorated bonus based on the weeks of service in the 2021-2022 contract year.

This bonus does not apply to coaches and substitutes and will be funded through RCHS funds.

Acting at the recommendation of the Finance Committee, the Board unanimously approved the 
revised 2021-2022 budget as presented.

Acting at the recommendation of the Finance Committee, the Board unanimously approved the 
preliminary 2022-2023 budget as presented.

A copy of the 2021/2022 budget report and 2022/2023 preliminary budget report as shown at the 
meeting is attached to these minutes.

Diversity  Committee: P.  Smith  was  recognized  to  provide  an  update  on  behalf  of  the  Diversity
Committee.  He reported the following item:

 The committee has not met since the last Board meeting; committee planning to meet in the
Fall with the start of the new school year.

Phoenix Parents: J. McDonald was recognized to provide an update on behalf of the Phoenix Parents
Organization.  She reported the following items:

 They provided lunch for the Faculty retreat.
 All positions for next year are filled except for two.
 A summer gathering is being planned to allow leaders to meet each other, discuss volunteer

plans and opportunities, and it will not be a fundraising get together.
 Alice Tate will be the Phoenix Parents representative for next year’s Raleigh Charter High School

Board meetings.

Nominations Committee: The Chair then delivered a report from the Nominating Committee. He led
the  Board  in  a  discussion  of  the  recommendation  from  the  Nominating  Committee  that  Jessica
McDonald, Dwight Thompson, and Yasha Rao be elected as members of the Board.

Acting at the recommendation of the Nominating Committee, with the exception of J. McDonald who
abstained, the Board unanimously,  voted to elect Jessica McDonald to serve as a member of the
Board for a term commencing on 01 July 2022 and expiring on 30 June 2025.

Acting at the recommendation of the Nominating Committee, the Board unanimously voted to elect
Dwight Thompson to serve as a member of the Board for a term commencing on 01 July 2022 and
expiring on 30 June 2025.



Acting at the recommendation of the Nominating Committee, the Board unanimously voted to elect
Yasha Rao to serve as a member of the Board for a term commencing on 01 July 2022 and expiring on
30 June 2025.

Chair then led the Board in a discussion of the recommendation from the Nominating Committee for a
slate of officers for the Corporation and the Board.

Acting at the recommendation of the Nominating Committee, the Board unanimously voted to elect
the following slate of officers for Raleigh Charter High School, Inc. for a one (1) year term commencing
July 1, 2022:

President: L. Huddleston
Vice President: P. McSorley
Treasurer: J. Green
Secretary: P. Murray

Acting at the recommendation of the Nominating Committee, the Board unanimously voted to elect
the following slate of officers for the Board of Directors of Raleigh Charter High School, Inc. for a one
(1) year term commencing July 1, 2022:

Chair: P. McSorley
Vice Chair: P. Smith
Treasurer: J. Green
Secretary: P. Murray

Recognition of Service: The Chair reported that this would the last Board meeting for two members
of the Board: G. Satisky and J. Marks. He expressed the appreciation of the Board for G. Satisky’s
seven years of service to the School.

On proper motion by D.J. Hill and second by P. Smith, the Board unanimously adopted the following
resolution:

The Board of Directors of Raleigh Charter High School, Inc. hereby resolves, recognizes, and
expresses  deep  appreciation  for  the  seven  years  of  dedicated  service  that  G.  Satisky  has
provided to Raleigh Charter High School and directs that this resolution be included in the
minutes of the meeting of the Board of Directors of 20 June 2022.

Chair-Elect P. McSorley expressed appreciation of the Board for J. Marks’ six years of service, including
three years as Board Chair, to the School.

On proper  motion by  Chair-Elect  and second by  P.  Murray,  the Board  unanimously  adopted the
following resolution:

The Board of Directors of Raleigh Charter High School, Inc. hereby resolves, recognizes, and
expresses deep appreciation for the six years of dedicated service that J. Marks has provided to
Raleigh Charter High School and directs that this resolution be included in the minutes of the
meeting of the Board of Directors of 20 June 2022.



Additional Business / Public Comment:  The Chair opened the floor to entertain additional items of
business  not  covered  in  the  meeting  agenda.   No  items  were  raised  by  members.   No  Public
Comments were raised.

Board Meeting Schedule:   Chair-Elect P. McSorley was recognized to discuss the upcoming Board
Meeting schedule:

 He will  be proposing the 2022-2023 Raleigh Charter High School Board of Directors Meeting
schedule after a final review with the School calendar.

 He mentioned the possibility of meeting in July if  required by State law regarding COVID-19
policies.

 He is considering a Board Members retreat if it can be done safely in the August time frame.

Closed Session:  On proper motion by Chair and second by P. Murray, the Board unanimously voted
to enter Closed Session to consider personnel matters and to allow D. Ennis to remain for technical
support and H. Page to remain as a visitor.

On proper motion by S. Headen and second by P. Smith, the Board unanimously voted to leave Closed
Session.

On proper motion by J. Green and second by P. Smith, the Board unanimously voted to approve the
hiring of Hannah Fatool as Community Liaison and Testing Coordinator.

On proper motion by Chair and second by S. Headen, the Board unanimously voted to approve the
hiring of Thomas Ricci as a Science Teacher.

On proper motion by Chair and second by P. Smith, the Board unanimously voted to approve the 
hiring of Eric Grunden as a Science Teacher.

On proper motion by Chair-Elect and second by S. Headen the Board unanimously voted to adjourn at
6:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by: Patrick Murray, Board Secretary



Raleigh Charter High School
Board of Directors’ Meeting

June 20, 2022, 5:30 pm
Agenda

** Joint Session **
1. Call to Order and Welcome

2. Development Report Rebecca Mann-White

3. Principal’s Report Lisa Huddleston
** Joint Session Ends **

4. Approval of Minutes of May 23, 2022, Board Meeting

5. Face Mask Covering Policy Review Jameson Marks

6. Finance Committee Report Jonathan Green

7. Diversity Committee Report Peter Smith

8. Phoenix Parents Report Jessica McDonald

9. Nominations Jameson Marks
a. Recommended 22-23 RCHS…

New Board Members Corp. Officers Bd. Officers
Jessica McDonald President: L. Huddleston Chair: P. McSorley
Dwight Thompson Vice President: P. McSorley Vice Chair: P. Smith
Yasha Rao Treasurer: J. Green Treasurer: J. Green

Secretary: P. Murray Secretary: P. Murray

10.Recognition of Service Jameson Marks

11.Open Portion / Guest Participation

12.Upcoming Meetings?

13.Closed Session – Personnel Matters

14.Adjourn





Principal’s Report for Raleigh Charter High School

Board of Directors’ Meeting on June 20, 2022

Managing COVID-19
• We had a higher incidence of COVID-19 in April and May among staff than in earlier months.

• August-March: 7 total cases
• April: 5 cases
• May-June 4: 14 cases

• Student case numbers were also high.
• August-March: 100 total cases
• April: 19 cases
• May-June 4: 52 cases

• We have not yet made specific decisions on how to handle COVID-19 in the fall. We are currently waiting to see if 
we receive any additional guidance from NCDHHS or NCDPI.

General
• Results from the annual NC Teacher Working Conditions survey are posted in the Board folder:     

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1apdrJShB6B5kKrNAbIILX92sZD1Vn4R_?usp=sharing
• According to a recent national survey, educators are generally struggling with stress. More information is available in

this article from Education Week: Stress, Burnout, Depression_ Teachers and Principals Are Not Doing Well, New 
Data Confir.pdf

• Final exams, including End-of-Course (EOC) tests, were held during the last eight days of the school year. Over 50 
students had to take make-up exams this year due to absences. Thank you to Akilah Govan, Cheryl Smith, Lisa 
Kristianson, Allison Northrup, and our classroom teachers for managing a challenging process this year.

• Graduation took place on Saturday, June 4 at 4:00 at the Meymandi Concert Hall. Our thanks to Glenda Atkinson 
and Mimi Tomei for their work in organizing and coordinating the event and to Philip Kellogg (and Dave Palmieri) for 
serving as our commencement speaker. 

• We welcome 128 new graduates into the ranks of our alumni.
• On Tuesday, June 7, we held our annual New Parent Welcome Night here on campus. Approximately 80 families 

participated. Shayne Klein managed the event again this year with assistance from Margaret Barnett, Mimi Tomei, 
Caio Setubal, and David Ennis.

• End-of-the-year faculty meetings, including our annual faculty retreat at Falls Lake, took place on June 8 and 9. 
• At a general faculty meeting, we addressed nuts and bolts like grading and facilities.
• Departments and committees held final meetings to wrap up the year and begin to create plans for next 

year. 
• At the retreat, we spent the morning discussing the impact of the last two years on our students and school 

and then developed possible action items for moving forward. Administrators will work on these items over 
the summer, and we will return to them with the whole faculty during our August work days. 

• Thank you to the Phoenix Parents organization who provided a delicious lunch at the retreat once again.
• Report cards have been mailed to families. EOC reports were included for all students who took these tests. In 

addition, new graduates received unofficial transcripts with their mailing.
• Hannah Page has been selected to be a member of the Teacher Advisory Council for the National Humanities 

Center. Hannah is one of 20 educators who will work with the Center's education team to help ensure the continued 
excellence of the award-winning professional development and teaching resources the Center provides to both 
collegiate and pre-collegiate teachers in the United States and around the world. Congratulations to Hannah! We 
are grateful to have her on our faculty. 

• Summer hours for the school office have been posted on the website. We will be open on Tuesdays and Thursdays 
except during the first two weeks of July when the office will be closed.

• We have updated the school calendar to include special days including half days as well as Flex, Ex, and 
Community Work Days: 2022-2023 Calendar_220610.pdf

Athletics
• Girls soccer finished a strong season in the top eight teams.
• Fall sports will begin on August 1.

Upcoming Events
• First Day for New Staff, August 1
• First Day for Returning Staff, August 3
• Teacher Prep Day for Volunteers, August 5
• First Day of School, August 9

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1apdrJShB6B5kKrNAbIILX92sZD1Vn4R_?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1apdrJShB6B5kKrNAbIILX92sZD1Vn4R_?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pXhTgYajoQwN8Xm-tloYtoM41ZObn9UQ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_ysqU4fssB9dT7dYbgMkdVEuzCGXIRF3/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_ysqU4fssB9dT7dYbgMkdVEuzCGXIRF3/view?usp=sharing









